

NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES
Playing Field Committee
18 August 2021

PRESENT: Councillors Blogg and Holborn

ALSO PRESENT: Clerk J. Haslope and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club)

Minute No.
PFC 21/

- 18. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE** - Councillors M. Abraham, Knight and Wood submitted apologies. In the absence of the Chairman, it was agreed that Cllr Holborn would chair the meeting.
- 19. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST** - Declarations are noted at the appropriate minute.
- 20. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9 JUNE 2021 - Resolved** – that the minutes be accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the acting Chairman.
- 21. PUBLIC FORUM** – There was no public speaking
- 22. PARK WARDEN'S REPORT** – The Park Warden reported that following the lifting of remaining COVID restrictions all the swings had been replaced. There is new graffiti on the benches in the skate park and the soft play surface needs repairs that will be carried out.
- 23. CLERK'S REPORT**
- 23.1. Monthly Report** – The Clerk gave a review of recent issues, which included checking the CCTV due to smashed bottles in the skate park, the damage to the fence panel by bowls club, the faulty gate on entrance to the children's play area and the excess litter following the 'after prom' party.
- 23.2.** The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted. No concerns were raised.
- 24. OTHER MATTERS**
- 24.1. Disabled parking bays** – It has been reported that the disabled parking bays are used by vehicles not displaying badges, preventing genuine users from making use of the places. This matter was discussed at length but at the area is not supervised, there was limited action that could be taken as it was due to insufficient parking for the whole playing field.
- 24.2. Hedge cutting** – It was agreed that the hedge along the skate park and play area should be cut back at a cost of £200 and the tennis court edges would be sprayed (£80) by SJK Garden Services.
- 24.3. Men in Sheds** – It was reported that a committee has been formed and they are starting to hold meetings in the Pavilion.
- 24.4. Commuted Sum application** – The application form was reviewed and agreed. Clarification has been sought from ERYC regarding the quotations required and once this has been provided then the form will be submitted.
- 24.5. Cricket Club** – A discussion was had around the potential for the cricket club to erect advertising banners on the picket fence around the pavilion. It was agreed that specific information on the size and number of banners needs to be given before a decision is taken. Clarification was also sought on previous correspondence about the potential for an artificial wicket on the square. The Clerk agreed to share the previous correspondence with the committee.

D. Wyndham declared a non-pecuniary interest being a member of the Cricket Club

The meeting closed at : 8.40pm

Date of next meeting : 8 September 2021

Signed by the Chairman.....Date.....PFC.pg 30